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國中控股有限公司

Interchina Holdings Company Limited

(incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

Retirement of Directors

The Board of Directors of Interchina Holdings Company Limited (the “Company”) announces that Mr. He Xuechu (“Mr. He”) and Mr. Tsang Hin Fun, Anthony (“Mr. Tsang”) have retired from office of directors at the Annual General Meeting (“AGM”) of the Company held on 8 August, 2001 and did not, for personal reasons, offer themselves for re-election. Accordingly, they have ceased to be directors of the Company with effect after the AGM.

The Directors of the Company would like to express their gratitude to Mr. He and Mr. Tsang for their devotion and dedication to the Company and its subsidiaries (the “Group”) over the past. The significant contribution made by Mr. He and Mr. Tsang towards the business management of the Group during the time when they acted as Executive Directors of the Company are also greatly appreciated.

By Order of the Board

Interchina Holdings Company Limited

Zhang Yang

Chairman

Hong Kong, 10th August 2001

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the i Mail dated 13/8/2001.
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